Chief of Staff

Chief, Office of Operations

Loran Monitor Station Eglin AFB, Florida

- 1. At a conference with COL. Pusch, USAF Loran-D Project Officer, the personnel requirements for the new Loran-C Monitor Station at Eglin AFB, Florida were discussed.
- 2. COL. Pusch pointed out that there are sufficient Loran-C trained Air Force personnel stationed at Eglin AFB to operate and maintain the new Loran-C Monitor Station and that Coast Guard personnel, with the exception of the RELE OinC, would not be required. Subsequently, the orders for two CG enlisted personnel programmed for monitor support have been cancelled and TAD orders requested for two AN/SPN-30 trained technicians for initial installation and alignment of monitor equipment being loaned to the Air Force.
- 3. Inasmuch as Loran Monitor Station Eglin will be Air Force manned and operated and only the Coast Guard RELE assigned to provide technical assistance and act as DinC, it is recommended that this facility not be established as an operating unit of the Coast Guard but be maintained as a Coast Guard Liaison Officer assignment.

F. V. HELMER

